
 

 

NALC Years 3/4 BEE Netball Competition  

Competitive Competition 

On Tuesday 23rd  November Newton Abbot College hosted a years 3/4 BEE Netball competition. In 

total there were 6 teams taking part in a ‘round robin’ format.  

The schools which took part in the competition were as follows: 

• St Josephs x 2 teams  

• Wolborough x 2 teams 

• Highweek x 2 teams  

At the start of the competition many of the teams were still learning the rules and getting to grips 

with basic tactics for BEE netball. Pleasantly, as the competition progressed all of the students really 

progressed; many of the teams were very competent at passing and moving the ball as a team for 

successful outcomes when attacking.  

Due to the number of teams attending we were able to provide a round robin format which meant 

that all of the teams played five games in total.  

PE teacher Mr Patchett said “this was the first time that we have hosted a flier competition due to 

the new format that has been introduced by England netball. Encouragingly, the new format ensures 

that the games can be played in a manner that sees teams transition from attack to defence in a very 

quick manner. All of the year 3/4 students really developed and improved as the competition went 

on. A huge well done to the teaching staff who brought these students to the competition also 

despite all of the challenges they would have faced to do so” 

After all of the games that took place, the top two teams were both of the St Joseph’s sides.  
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